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I strongly object to this proposal and the lack of community consultation that has taken place. The applicants 
representative have conceded that they cannot control the microplastics omitted from this site so why would 
you even consider subjecting our community to this. Where is the EPA. Let them come and explain to the 
residents that this is an acceptable risk. Not good enough.  As a moss vale resident my first contact with GHD 
the applicants representative was via an unmarked blank envelope in my letterbox (supposedly a neighbor 
notification) advising that they proposed to direct their 120+ truck movements per day past my front door and 
through two school zones giving me 2 days to respond with any objections.  

This is only one of many examples of the contempt our local community has been subjected to by GHD and the 
applicant.  

Another example of this contempt is an extract from GHD addressing Air Quality and Odour - Appendix J. 

And I quote ¦¦ 

people living near the site would be able to manage their exposure to air quality impacts, through minimising 
time spent outdoors� 

Again ¦.. 

people living near the site would be able to manage their exposure to air quality impacts, through minimising 
time spent outdoors� 

This might be acceptable in a third world country but it most certainly isn’t in Australia.  

You simply can not subject myself or my family or my community to this  

So what does this actually look like for the locals.  

Sorry kids. You can’t play outside today as you’ve already been subjected to enough microplastics and toxins 
this week.  

Would you be happy to say this to your children or grandchildren? 

Please don’t ask me to say it to mine.  

 
 

So when GHD say¦. 

people living near the site would be able to manage their exposure to air quality impacts, through minimising 
time spent outdoors� 

Sadly I believe they are capable of this.  



  
 

For this proposal to be approved the planning panel must be 100% satisfied without a shadow of doubt that 
plasrefine poses no risk to the health and safety of the southern highlands community and our local 
environment.  

On the back of this you simply can’t entrust Plasrefine with my family and my community’s health and safety.  

As the final decision makers you have a duty of care to protect our community and I implore you based on all of 
the information you have heard and the very clear wishes of our community that you must also say No to 
Plasrefine. 
 

 




